
 
 
 
 

 

Deputies Seeking Public’s Help Locating Suspect in Cornelius 
Shooting 
August 29, 2020 
 
On Saturday, August 29, 2020, at 5:22 p.m., Washington County Sheriff’s Office deputies 
serving the City of Cornelius responded to a shooting call at the intersection of South 26th 
Avenue and South Baseline Street.  A nearby deputy was flagged down by the victim about the 
time the 911 call was being dispatched. 

The victim told the deputy the suspect fled in a Grey 2006 Chrysler 300. 

The 31-year-old male victim told the deputy that 
he had been at an acquaintances house in 
Cornelius.  The acquaintance, 31-year-old 
Jordan Curry Brown, became angry with the 
victim for an unknown reason.  The victim 
decided to leave before the argument 
escalated. 

The victim drove about three blocks from Mr. 
Brown’s residence and was stopped at the 
stoplight when Mr. Brown pulled up alongside the victim and fired at least one shot toward the 
victim’s head.  The bullet barely missed the victim, traveling behind the driver's side headrest 
and exiting through the passenger side front window. 

Mr. Brown’s vehicle was located about an hour later at North 21st Avenue and North Holliday 
Street in Cornelius.  The car was unoccupied.  Deputies used a K9 to attempt to locate Mr. 
Brown, but they were unsuccessful.  The car was seized and will be processed for evidence. 

Deputies are asking the public’s help in locating Mr. Brown. If you have seen Mr. Brown or know 
his whereabouts, please call 911. Mr. Brown is considered armed and dangerous and should 
not be approached.  


